TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

OCTOBER 14, 2008

TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY SERVICES BLUILDING

Present:  Scott, Thompson, Walworth, Parker, Colvin, Elbert and King

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs

Audience: 9

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM

2. Agenda content approved.  Scott comments that the ordinance approved at last month’s meeting is not on the agenda tonight to allow Graham time to review for next month’s meeting.  

3. Correspondence.  There were none.

4. Minutes of September 9, 2008.  At item number 4 fill in the blank with “Walworth”.  There is a motion by Walworth to approve the September minutes as corrected.  Motion seconded and carries 7-0.

5. Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Item.  From the audience, Mike Brown of A-Ga-Ming addresses the Commission regarding the proposed committee to work on 14.01 and 14.02 ordinance amendments.  Colvin gives update of ZBA decision to uphold Briggs decision regarding the wedding receptions at AGM.  The ZBA then gave a two-month stay of their decision to allow the Planning Commission time to take action on the amendment process.  Also from the audience, Houghton stated that he had an informal discussion with Graham, and the suggestion by Graham was to appoint him to draft something the committee could work with.  

6. Update.  Scott gives update, that following last month’s meeting, consultant Sullivan was terminated.  There have been 4 people, one of whom declined to be considered for the job.  Three other candidates have been interviewed.  It was decided to wait until after the election to allow the new Township Board members to make their decision.  In the mean time, the Planning Commission priorities include working on PRD and PUD situation and updating the ordinance to comply with the new Land Use Plan that was passed last year.  Graham has been given the authority to develop the PUD procedural part of the language amendment that needs to be done.  Scott reminds the people that back in December there was a sub committee created to work on the amendment language.  The process didn’t work well and it was decided to allow the consultant to create the language, have it reviewed by the attorneys and brought back to the Commission for their consideration.  The problem was getting the product back from the consultant.  Scott believes the issue with the ZBA is separate from what the Planning Commission does.  The ZBA decision does put this back in the Commissions hands.  Graham has been authorized to get the initial PUD language in place for the November meeting.  Language in the PUD affects the PRD, which is a legal subset of the PUD.  We need to fix the PUD first.  Scott does not see the need for a committee, as we have procedures in place to handle this.  He believes the appropriate way to handle this is to have the consultant and the attorney provide us language based on input that has already been put together.  Walworth adds that time is needed to think through what we want the PRD to be, what permitted uses should be allowed.  If we are going to amend the ordinance, take the time to get it right.

7. Update By-Laws.  Scott asks for any other discussion.  The two primary changes were conflict of interest and the addition of the incompatibility of office.  Graham’s recommendation is that if incompatibility of office might arise, handle it on a case-by-case basis.  There is a motion by Walworth and seconded by Thompson to approve the revised Torch Lake Township By-Laws.  Motion carries 7-0.  A complete set of these By-Laws can be found on file with the original minutes of this meeting.

8. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

9. Concerns of the Planning Commission.  Walworth reminds the Commission to think through and list for next month what permitted uses we want included in the PRD.  Language in the PRD should relate to comparable language in other parts of the Ordinance.  Scott informs the people that tonight is Kris Elbert’s last meeting.  He compliments her on her willingness to serve and states it has been a pleasure to have her on the Commission.  We wish her well.  Kris states that it has been a pleasure and thank-you.  Scott comments that it is nice to have experienced members but it’s also good to have change.

10. With no further business, the motion to adjourn at 8:12 carries 7-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary  

